MINUTES OF THE SPRINGDALE PLAN COMMISSION MEETING,  Feb. 24, 2014  
IN ATTENDANCE: Ellen Bunn, Mike Fagan, Jim Hanson, John Rosenbaum, Jeff Smith, and Carol Statz. (A quorum is present.)                         
Deputy Clerk Carol Statz, recording secretary. 
CALL TO ORDER: by Rosenbaum at 7:05 p.m. 

NOTICE OF THE MEETING: pursuant to Wisconsin Open Meeting Law was confirmed. The final agenda was posted on 2/20/14 in the three customary locations in the Town of Springdale as required by law and as a courtesy to the residents, posted on the town website and in the Mt. Horeb Mail. 
MINUTES: MOTION by Hanson/Fagan to approve the minutes of 1/27/14 as amended: Regarding the Jester CUP application the final statements should read with Fagan/Statz listed as maker and second-maker of motion to approve: “…8. Retail sales shall be limited to the photography business on the property. MOTION Fagan/Statz to approve the CUP with conditions carried 6-0….) 

DON ANDERSON/REVISED CONCEPT PLAN/GETZ RD./SEC. 6: DISCUSSION ONLY:
Concept Plan Changes: Since the 4/27/09 PC approval of a concept plan, D. Anderson has discussed various new lot layouts. The differences between the 02/24/14 revised concept plan and the 4/27/09 approved concept plan include, but may not be limited to the following: 

*Lot Location: 4 unsold lots would be reduced to 3 lots off of the circle. The 4th available lot would be moved to the east side of Getz Rd. onto Dick Bakken land/Northwestern Stone quarry land. 

*Lot Sizes: The lot sizes would change: The 4 original lots, in being reduced in number to 3 lots, would be larger lots.

*Building Envelopes: The building envelopes would change: 3 building envelopes are designated in the area originally laid out as 2 building envelopes. A second building envelope was added to each of the 3 lots as a building envelope for an outbuilding on each lot. 

*Driveway Layouts: Driveway layouts have changed: Previously, 3 lots to the east were served by one shared driveway. 2 lots to the west were served by one shared driveway. Now, it is suggested that the sold lot 1 and the new lots 1, 2, and 3 share a driveway so that 4 lots would be served by a shared driveway. In addition, a shared driveway to access the outbuilding envelopes proposed for the back of the 3 new lots is up for discussion because the terrain might result in an expensive driveway. D. Anderson suggested that the proposed outbuildings be accessed by a four-wheel vehicle.
Comments: 

*Lot for Dick Bakken: Bakken prefers to wait and locate a building site attached to the 72 acres on the land reclaimed after the quarry is mined out, rather than designating the Lot 4 in an area designated to be a berm. It seems like it was agreed that a lot could be designated in the berm area and the landowner could apply for a change in the future. 
*Shared Driveway for 4 lots, rather than 3 lots. Town Chair Eloranta described the change from three to four lots on a shared driveway as a big change to the negotiated land use plan. Such a change would have implications across the town.
D. Anderson questioned where a separate driveway could be located to avoid 4 lots on a shared driveway.
* Building Envelopes: Eloranta clarified that the house and accessory buildings are to be located in the same building envelope and all buildings shall be accessible for the fire department. 
Next steps: D. Anderson will consider reconfiguring the lots by the circle to include the farmland in one of the three lots, retaining the two other smaller lots and locating a separate driveway for one of these lots. When D. Anderson wishes to proceed with a revised concept plan, he is to contact the Town Clerk with the authorization to contact the town attorney because the costs incurred by the town for the legal review will be borne by the developer, D. Anderson. 
KRISTEN DRESEN/REQUEST TO RECONSIDER NO-BUILD RESTRICTION ON LOT ON WEST SIDE OF ALLEN DRIVE.:

DISCUSSION ONLY.

Background: The Dresens bought two separate parcels of land from the Boldens. Before the Boldens sold the land, in laying out the lots, the Boldens placed a building envelope on the east side of Allen Drive and the parcel on the west side of Allen Drive, with the agricultural land, was restricted as ‘no build’ on the CSM. 
Request: The Dresens request the no-build restriction be lifted from the parcel so that an agricultural building for tractors could be built there. Kristen Dresen stated that the layout of the building envelope with their new home on the east side of Allen Dr.  will not allow for an accessory building because of the slope of the land.

Comments in support of retaining the no-build restriction: 

*The building envelopes were laid out to save the agricultural land. The lot on the west side of Allen Drive is all agricultural land. 
*By allowing building on this lot, it would result in an additional density unit for what was the Bolden property and how would the Town Land Use Plan support such a variance.

*Other lots in town carry a ‘no build’ restriction and the requests to lift those restrictions were denied. To lift this restriction would set a bad precedent. 

*Even if the no-build restriction were lifted by the Town, Dane County Zoning would not allow an accessory building to be built on this parcel without a residence.  
*Could the Dresens obtain some land from a neighbor via a lot line adjustment to build an accessory building on their house lot? 
MATT GINTHER/PRELIMINARY CSM/SEC. 20/GEM VIEW LANE: 
MOTION by Smith/Hanson to approve the preliminary CSM with a no-build deed restriction on the parcel on the north side of Gem View Lane. Discussion: Since the town road Gem View Lane separates the Ginther property into two lots per the Dane County Register of Deeds, to prevent a potential buyer from buying this lot without knowledge of the no-build restriction, it was considered wise to require the recordation of the deed notice at this time. The parcel on the south side of Gem View Lane would be allowed a building site as the ninth building envelope available to the Ginther property has been designated for this parcel. 

Ginther objected to the no-build deed notice because it had not been discussed at the 1/24/14 PC meeting and he wasn’t prepared to deal with it on the spot. He was only there to approve the CSM as requested. Motion failed 3-3.

MOTION by Fagan/Rosenbaum to approve the preliminary CSM as submitted. Motion carried 4-2. 

MOTION by Bunn/Statz to place a deed restriction on the property stating that there are no building envelopes on the T-shaped farm field north of the town road. Discussion: This is not a change in the Town Land Use Plan standards, rather a notification that isn’t required that often. Motion carried 4-2.  
PROPOSED PLAN AMENDMENTS OR ORDINANCES: DARK SKY,  NONMETALLIC MINING, ACCESSORY BUILDINGS:
DISCUSSION ONLY: TB Supervisor/PC member Jeff Smith provided an overview of the ordinances he has researched. A draft of each of the ordinances was requested for the PC and TB to review. 

PLAN COMMISSION PROCEDURES: The next PC business meeting will be held on Monday, March 24, 2014, at 7 p.m., with the deadline for submittals as March 13, 2014.  
ADJOURN: MOTION Fagan/Statz to adjourn. Motion carried 6-0, 9:50 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted from notes prepared by Deputy Clerk Carol Statz,                              Vicki Anderson, Recording Secretary
The Springdale PC will conduct its regular monthly business meeting on Monday, April 28, 2014, 7 p.m., in the town hall, 2379 Town Hall Rd., Mt. Horeb, WI  53572. AGENDA ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION/PUBLIC INPUT/POSSIBLE ACTION: (The final agenda will be posted at Riley Tavern, the Town Hall and the Mt. Vernon Family Auto.)

1. Call to order, Certification of compliance with the Open Meeting Law, Quorum present, Approval of the agenda, 

2. Minutes of previous meeting, February 24,

3. C. Berglund/2684 Berglund Dr./Change zoning district name from A-B to A-B1 for compliance with Farmland Preservation Plan as required by S. 91.38 – no substantive changes,

4. PC Procedures, member renewals, May meeting date,

5. Adjourn. 

A majority of the Town Board and Plan Commission may be in attendance. 

Post: 4/24/14     Vicki Anderson, Clerk   
